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From the Chief Rabban
Hello Nobles, Ladies and other friends,

Once again, I am giving you greetings from 
your Illustrious Potentate Robert Carlson.
In conversations with his faithful wife Anne, 
Bob is doing very well, he is home and is 
recuperating quickly from his recent stroke. 
He has done well on all of his issues, the 
last hurdle being his speech of which he has 
rehabilitative specialist coming to his home a 
few times a week helping him through that. He 
will be going into surgery soon to put a stint 

in his carotid artery but I expect to see him back on his throne overseeing 
his reign over Al Koran very soon. 

Meanwhile we are moving forward with our plans so far this year such as 
the upcoming Hillbilly’s Chili Cookoff on March 13th as well as getting 
our Al Koran gun raffle on target and started with ticket sales. Please 
support all of the clubs and units that you can by joining them or at least 
attending their fund raisers.

Al Koran has been very well recognized for their donations to both Erie 
and the Dayton hospitals in the last couple of years. This has been directly 
from individuals or clubs and units, I know at least at Shriners Childrens 
Ohio, the chairman of the board every month comments on how Al Koran 
is up front with a donation of some form. We are well represented at both 
hospitals with members on the board which is unique and an honor. Keep 
the hospitals in mind with your donations, it is our philanthropy and the 
kids are what we do all the work for.

And last, let’s keep membership in mind, we need to build our members 
and having said that, I want to welcome Dan Andrews as our new 
membership chairman. Dan has some good ideas and is willing to go the 
extra mile and run with trying to get some new blood in our veins, please 
help and support Dan in any way that you can and carry a petition with 
you at all times.

Yours in the faith and for the kids,

Terry A. Hamilton PP and Chief Rabban
Al Koran Shriners
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 Calendar of Events

March 13 – Hillbilly Chili Cookoff
March 14 – BOD/Divan Meeting
March 21 – Monthly Business Meeting

April 11 – BOD/Divan Meeting
April 17 – Easter Sunday
April 18 – Monthly Business Meeting
April 18 – TAX Day

Chief Rabban
Terry Hamilton  P.P.
C: 419 651-9720
Email: hambone1@zoominternet.net

Assistant Rabban
Bru Lewis
C: 330 242-6861
Email: brudee613@wmconnect.com

High Priest & Prophet
Michael Spisak
C: 216 225-0703
mjspisak@gmail.com

Oriental Guide 
Brandon Gould
C: 440 225-8205
Email: bmgould@live.com

Treasurer
Jay Flack
C: 440 665-1747
Email: alkorantreasurer@gmail.com

Recorder
Thomas Klecan P.P. 
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com
recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Divan Directory

Illustrious Potentate
Robert Carlson
C: 440 364-8001
Email: BobCarlson@Oh.RR.com
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 Mariners Log
										                   BOB STANLEY, MSA

	 I start this Mariners log on a very sad note.  On Friday, January 21 our Elmer Rogers crossed over the bar.  Then on 
Saturday, January 22 Past Commodore Howard Whalley crossed over the bar.  Howard was not only Commodore of the 
Mariners in 2008, but was also a Past Commodore of Chagrin Lagoons Yacht Club.  Elmers Shriner activities included 
Past President Fairview Shrine Club, Temple Chief Aide Emeritus, and Ambassador-At-Large International Association 
Shrine Yacht Clubs.  These two Shriners were very active with the Mariners and will be solely missed.  They each have 
taken their final voyage to meet the Grand Architect of the Universe.  Our thoughts and prayers goes out to both families.

	 The Mariners would like to thank our Past Potentate, Roger Neff for his ten years as Editor of the Al Koran Shrine 
News.  Throughout his tenure, Roger has kept the nobility of what’s going on not only in Al Koran Shrine but also in 
Imperial.  We are fortunate to have our Shrine News published with a monthly edition.  Many Shrine Centers only 
publish their news on a quarterly basis.  Thanks again Roger and success and good fortune to our new Editor, Treasurer 
Jay Flack.

	 How many Nobles realize that the longest road in the United States goes right thru Downtown Cleveland at 
Cleveland Public Square.  U.S. 20 starts its 3365-mile journey from Boston, Massachusetts and ends at Newport, Oregon.  
U.S. 6 which is the second longest road in the United States also transverse thru Cleveland on its 3198-mile journey.

	 With Winter still upon us, why not make plans to attend the Hillbillies famous chili cook-off.  It will be at the Berea 
Masonic Hall on Saturday, March 13.  With the end of winter in sight, we will all welcome some delicious, spicy, tasty 
hot chili to warm our souls.  

	 The March Business Meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday. March 21.  The location will be in the 
official call of the Potentate in March’s Al Koran Shrine Magazine on page 2.

	 The Mariners March meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 22 at the Edgewater Yacht Club.  Chow and grog will 
commence at 1800 hours and our meeting will be rapped to order at 1900 hours.

	 Al Koran’s Youngstown Shrine Club this Spring is going to have a party, a really big party.  We will be celebrating 
our 100th Anniversary on Saturday, June 18.  This event will also be our Presidents Ball.  This is one evening you don’t 
want to miss.

	 For information concerning membership or activities of the Al Koran Mariners Yacht Club, please contact 
Commodore Ronn Murphy P.P. at 216-702-6785.

To all the Al Koran Shriners and ladies, the Mariners and our ladies wish you a Happy St. Patrick’s Day.

   God Speed!

 December 2021 Membership
December 1st	           880 Regular	       6 Associates
Creations	 2	 0
Restorations	 0	 0
Demits	 2	 0
Deaths	 3	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0
Resignations	 1	 0

November 30             880 Regular     6 Associates

Total Membership as of Dec. 31, 2021 .... 886 Nobles

 In Memorium

Elmer Rogers
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If you bring Chili or a 
Homemade Dessert, 
it’s Free. If you just 
come to sample, it’s a 

whopping $10 for  
all the Chili, Hot Dogs 

and Dessert  
You Can Eat!

Please be so kind 
and email 

murphyrm2361@gmail.com

and let us know if you 
plan to bring Chili.

Also, call if you just 
plan on coming to  
just sample the 

wonderful fixens we 
have each year.

Any proceeds will benefit our
Hospital Transportation fund
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   Hunters Unit
This year, as usual, a few of the Al Koran Hunters will be joining Mizpah Shriners in the Benefit 

Salmon Derby. This event is open. It will be held on Lake Michigan, out of Michigan City, Indiana. The 
dates are May 12, 13. and 14. Registration fee is $260.00 which includes 3 nights hotel lodging, Orientation 
Bash on Thursday night, King Neptune Banquet on Saturday night, a chance to win prizes, and great 
hospitality. Boats are charter and 6 to a boat. Fishing starts at 6:00 AM thru 2:00 PM both Friday and 
Saturday. There is a $150.00 deposit. To reserve a spot or questions contact Mike Davison at 330-608-2414, 
or email: mikedavison123@aol.com. All proceeds from this event are for the benefit of Shriner’s Hospitals 
for Children.

Right now, we have the trailer tags and preparing our trailer for parades, but we will need members to 
participate and ride on it. Parade dates and location are for coming. We are meeting at the Al Koran Office 
on the 2nd Monday at 7:00 after the Divan Meeting. If you would like to join us for an evening, you are 
welcome. You don’t have to be a hunter to sit in on a meeting

(Brother from Zenobia Shriners has former Al Koran 
member family property … we all need to consider) 

Burial Plots For Sale. Twinsburg, Oh.
“Crown Hill Cemetery”, Section 37
Deeply Discounted, Call John;
H. 419-448-4882   Or  C. 419-618-1906
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  From the Recorder  

We haven’t had a winter like this one in quite some time, and it has really impact us here at Al Koran. The January 
Business meeting was cancelled due to bad weather, and now we are dealing with enormous snow piles and cold 
temperatures. I am writing this in early February so I can turn it into the editor and get it into the March magazine. 
Speaking of our magazine, Club and Unit leaders who would like to place an article or notification please send it to our 
Treasurer by the 10th of the month preceding the one in which you would like to see your article or event notification. 

I was new to this position last year so I really didn’t know that this was really my time to catch up on the more trivial 
items that the recorder is responsible for. Not that certain unexpected events can cause an increase in certain other duties. 
February and March seen to be the months to catch up, as summer approaches we  get busier and the number of my duties 
increase. We are approaching parade season, and hopefully can put this Covid thing in the rearview mirror. The Clubs 
and Units should start their activities and I look forward to attending them again. 

Remember that we have a new office (since June of 2021). I am still receiving mail addressed Brecksville, and even some 
to our old location in Broadview Heights. Mail sent to those locations takes weeks and even months to get here, if at 
all. Our mailing address is Al Koran Shriners, P.O. Box 81184, Cleveland, Ohio 44181. For those of you using a banking 
payment system that send the check out for you, make sure it has the correct address on it. 

Most of the dues are in, but I still have over 100 of you (as of this writing) who have yet to pay your dues. We have no 
automatic remittance or privilege for members who have attained 50 or more years with us. However, for any Noble 
having difficulties, we may be able to come to terms to keep you a member in good standing. For our more Senior Nobles, 
we can offer some help. Many of you may not be in good enough health to utilize your membership the way you would 
like to. If your full dues are too cumbersome, please contact the office. If it is possible for you Senior Nobles to pay your 
per capita ($30) and your Hospital assessment ($5) we would most certainly appreciate it. Remember, you can pay by 
credit card using our web site alkoranshriners.com. You can also use the web site to make donations in memory of people, 
and even pay for your business meeting diner. 

I have 10 Nobles who are in the arrears for two years, suspensions for non-payment of dues will occur at the end of March. 
I have made numerous attempts to contact these Nobles and as required by Imperial I will be making some phone calls at 
the end of February in a final attempt to keep these Nobles in good standing. 

You can reach me by e-mail at klecantom@hotmail.com or call the office 440-546-8966 and select #1 Recorder.

Thank you.

Tom Klecan PP,  Recorder, Al Koran Shriners

DONATIONS TO AL KORAN LEGION OF HONOR

In Memory of Memory of Elmer Rogers

    Stu Shoaff

Ken & Beth Weidig

F. James  Lloyd, Jr.

Jay & Sheila Flack

Mike & Diane Brookins

Henry (Harry) Brant

Debbie Saiter

Evalie Merda

Joan Rozum

Jack & Marge Conner

Chuck & Bonnie Erikson

 Donations
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Thank You!
Anna May Hershey.............2/1/22
Norita Hinerman..................... 2/1/22
John Russert............................ 2/1/22
Roger & Mary Lou Neff..........3/1/22
Wayne & Sandy Angstrom......3/1/22
John Haught.............................3/1/22
Robert C. Powell......................4/1/22
Joe and Rebecca Kervern.........4/1/22
William Miller.........................4/1/22
Janelle & Barb Fyfe.................4/1/22
Elmer & Judy Rogers...............6/1/22
Evelyeen Probert......................6/1/22
James and Janice Reed.............6/1/22
Paul K Peddie...........................7/1/22
Roger A. Van Norstan..............7/1/22
Kirk & Marcia Hopkins...........7/1/22
Charles & Barbara Bradler......7/1/22
James & Lois Parkinson..........7/1/22

Joy Arndt..................................7/1/22
Dotty Lockmiller.....................7/1/22
Ken & Beth Wiedig.................7/1/22
Bob & Nancy Stanley..............7/1/22
Erik Stanley.............................7/1/22
Creighton & Winnie Bradler......7/1/22
Ray & Kay Wilson...................9/1/22
Charles & Bonnie Erickson.....9/1/22
Jay & Sheila Flack...................9/1/22
Phil & Rita Welce....................9/1/22
N.R. & P.I. Melchreit...............9/1/22
Ronald Mills..........................10/1/22
Arthur Moore.........................10/1/22
Jack & Marge Conner............11/1/22    
Mike Brookins.......................12/1/22
Fred & Mary Freer...................1/1/23
Debbie Saiter & Fudge.............1/1/23
Virginia Briggs........................4/1/23

Rosemary Hixenbaugh............4/1/23
Jim & Fran, Hazlett..................5/1/23
Ralph & Eda Thadeus..............7/1/23
Gordon Hastler.........................7/1/23
L Richard Butler....................10/1/23
Ralph & Cynthia Lindeman.....11/1/23
Dan Egar................................11/1/23
John & Joanne Larson............ 2/1/24
Dan Frenz.................................5/1/24
Lee & Betty Pilous................12/1/24
Al Budney................................1/1/25
Sandy Angstrom......................2/1/25
Mark & Debbie Bollinger........4/1/25
Richard & Linda Saxby.........11/1/25
Gary Brookins.......................11/1/26
Donald & Debbie Meuser......10/1/30

BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date

   Al Koran Boosters 
“Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our magazine. To be a “Booster” 
please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Headquarters. Names are 
listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

  Lakewood Shrine Club

		   	  Lorain Fire Brigade
Lorain County Shriners meetings will be suspended during the months of   January, February, & 
March 2022 due to weather concerns. Next meeting April 15th, 2022.
 
With input from Nobles and Ladies present it was decided to move our Meeting & Luncheon Club 
to Sugar Creek Restaurant, 5196 Detroit Rd, Sheffield. 934-5059. Gathering times will remain the 
same at 11:00 am. Meeting at 11:30 exact, approximately.

The Lakewood Shrine Club meets on the second Wednesday of the month at Cleveland Yacht 
Club with social hour beginning at 5pm and dinner at 6pm. Ladies are welcome and encouraged 
to attend. Come join us and your first dinner is free!  This is the best Shrine night out either by 
yourself or with your special lady. Dress code is business. Besides a beautiful venue and good food, 
we often have either entertainment or a speaker of some sort. So with all that said, please join us 
on Wednesday, March 9 at the Cleveland Yacht Club, 200 Yacht Club Dr., Rocky River, but first 
make a reservation with Kay Stelmach at 449-655-0525. We typically have 2 entrée choices plus 
a vegetarian dish.  Kay should be able to tell you what your choices are when you call. You can 
contact me at 440-429-7094 for any questions. Hope to see on the 9th of March!!   
	 --Mark Bollinger, President
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 Massillon Shrine Club

The Krazy Kops will be assembling 
at Teamz restaurant in Middleburg 
Hts. at 10:30 AM to march in the St. 
Patrick’s Day parade.  Please RSVP 
to either Mike Spisak or Tom Klecan.  
The cost to march is $25 per person. 
(This covers your beverages, snacks, 
round trip transportation in the Paddy 
Wagon, hijinks, and happiness for the day.)  If you have never marched with us on St. Patrick’s Day 
before, it is an event not to be missed!

--Mike Spisak, PD; Sect/Treas

   Greeting nobles, this will be the first of many updates from our club. I’ll start out by giving 
some information about the meetings. Our club meetings are held on the third Wednesday of the 
month at the Massillon Masonic Temple {Clinton #47) at 333 Second Street SW. We start off 
the fun at 5:30 PM and dinner at 6:30 PM. Anyone interested in attending please email Bill Kemp 
at silk1951@gmail.com or call (330) 806-9613, and I’ll be happy to answer any questions. 
I realize it’s March, but I’m going to list the 2022 officers, President Paul Westland, pt Vice 
President Paul Samsa, 2nd Vice President and Chaplain Don Harwig, Treasurer Jim Henderson, 
Secretary Bill Kemp, and our Hospital Chairman Jack Robinson. We would like to thank the 
installation team. Past Potentate Mike Davison(also our Santa), Assistant Rabban Bru Lewis and 
Joe Weisgarber. 
   With Covid slowing down, hopefully we can get back to having some fund-raising events and 
having fun doing them. Speaking of events, we do have one in the planning stage, that’s our golf 
outing. The date will be May 2l5t at the Lions Den Golf Course. We are looking for hole sponsors, 
so if you are interested contact Paul Samsa at (330) 243-0640. Keep an eye on the Al Koran 
Newsletter for further updates. 

--Bill Kemp, Secretary-Massillon Shrine Club 

Paper Deadline!
For those of you that submit
materials for the Al Koran News:
I need your letters, ads and photos
in a timely manner, so that I can
assemble the newsletter with
enough time for artwork, layout,
printing & mailing.  
Deadline is 2nd Wednesday  
each month.
Thank You, Jay Flack.,
Editor & Publisher



February 2022... The Al Koran... Page 10

Great Lakes Shrine Association Legion of Honor 47th Annual Meeting 

August 24-28, 2022 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Cleveland-Independence 

The GLSA-LOH 2022 Convention will still be held in Cleveland-Independence Ohio Aug.24-28 2022. 

Most of you know that our GLSA-LOH Commander Ill . Sir Wayne Angstrom and ist Lt Commander 
Greg Towsley have departed this earth. 

Joe Bartley, 2nd Lt Commander, will move up to Commander. 
Joe is from Ansar Shrine in Springfield, Illinois. 

Since Wayne had completed all of the planning, including a signed hotel contract, it was decided it 
would be best for GLSA-LOH to proceed with Cleveland as the Convention city. 

An updated registration form is available. Please return to Jack Conner, 33664 Reserve Way, Avon, 
Ohio 44011, Cell: 440-590-5260 Email: jacmar@jeconner.com. 

The Doubletree by Hilton, 6200 Quarry Lane, Independence OH. 44361 is our Convention meeting 
center. Room rate will be $119.00 plus 17.5% tax for $139.82. Breakfast is included for each guest. 
You need to make your own room reservations by calling the hotel, 855-610-8733, and ask for GLSA­
LOH room block. Rooms need to be reserved no later than Aug. 10, 2022. Hotel booking link 
https.;

1
//grou p.dou bletree .com/ sgz42 

Wednesday, Aug. 24th will begin the Convention, and registration will be in lobby of hotel. 
Thursday, Aug. 25th A bus tour of Cleveland will be offered and a stop for lunch. Executive meeting in 
the afternoon. 
Friday, Aug. 26th opening ceremony, and traditional separate Ladies and Nobles luncheons. 
Saturday, Aug. 27th Business meeting, Nobles and Ladies luncheon, ending of the convention with the 
installation Banquet. 
Sunday, Aug.28th Have a safe trip home. 

This will be a very special Convention, where we will honor Commanders Wayne and Greg, for all their 
contributions to our GLSA-LOH. I hope everyone will make every effort to attend this Convention. 

Jack Conner PP Adjutant 
And I think Director General for Convention 
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Please join AKMYC for a

Brunch Cruise on the Nautica Queen
Sunday April 26th, 2022      1:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Boarding time is 12:00 p.m.

Adults $34.00 per person

Buffet Includes:
Fresh Fruit Compote

Mixed Greens with Dressing
Assorted Sweet Rolls, Danish, and Croissants w/ Butter & Jam

Side Salads
Chef’s Choice of Carving - Beef, Ham, or Turkey

French Toast or Waffles w/ Maple Syrup
Grilled Bacon and Sausage
Blintzes with Fruit Toppings

Home Fried Potatoes
Fluffy Scrambled Eggs

Pasta du Jour
Breast of Chicken du Jour

Desserts
Choice of Coffee, Tea, or Iced Tea

Cash Bar

For reservations contact Ronn Murphy, P.P., Commodore at: 
murphyrm2361@yahoo.com

Payment must be sent to: Jim Dettmer
12391 Corinth Ct. Strongsville, OH 44149 - jdettmer13@gmail.com

Seating is limited to 60 people. ***Sold Out in 2019***
Reservations and payment are due by April 11, 2022

Checks can be made payable to AKMYC

   Hillbilly Crooked River Clan
As most of you know, last month our meeting was canceled due to the weather conditions. But we will be meeting 
with a potluck dinner on March 23rd. That is the 4th Wednesday. There a 5 Wednesdays in this month. We are still 
meeting at St, Mathews Church, at 9549 Highland Dr., in Brecksville. We start meeting about 5:30 and start eating 
at 6:00. So, bring you vittles and enjoy the others that are on display. It may also be possible that we will have 
another Initiation this month, for there are still a few that wish to join our club that couldn’t be at the last one.

Our Annual Hillbilly Chile Cookoff is gaining momentum. There were a few ads that were put in a couple of papers 
to stimulate attendance. Therefor please email Raban of the Clan, Ron Murphy at murphyrm2361@gmail.com if you 
are attending to eat, bring chili, or dessert. It will help on setting up the hall. As usual we not only have chili, but hot 
dogs and dessert all for $10.00. This event will be held a Berea Masonic Center, at 366 Eastland Rd. Berea.



 

We have an adorable 4’ Fezzy Bear just waiting for 
YOU!!     

When you make a $5.00 donation to the Al Koran Transportation 
Fund!   The first 100 donors will receive one ticket for the drawing 
via USPS.  The other half of the ticket containing your name and 
phone number will be placed in the drawing for this soft, cuddly  

“Love to the Rescue” Bear.   

Please make your online donation at Alkoranshriners.com.   Once 
on the page, click on the donation button at the top right corner 

and enter your credit card information.  

 

ONLY 100 TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED FOR THIS 

 “LOVE TO THE RESCUE” BEAR  

SO DON’T DELAY!! 

 

 

We have an adorable 4’ Fezzy Bear just waiting for 
YOU!!     

When you make a $5.00 donation to the Al Koran Transportation 
Fund!   The first 100 donors will receive one ticket for the drawing 
via USPS.  The other half of the ticket containing your name and 
phone number will be placed in the drawing for this soft, cuddly  

“Love to the Rescue” Bear.   

Please make your online donation at Alkoranshriners.com.   Once 
on the page, click on the donation button at the top right corner 

and enter your credit card information.  

 

ONLY 100 TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED FOR THIS 

 “LOVE TO THE RESCUE” BEAR  

SO DON’T DELAY!! 

 

 

We have an adorable 4’ Fezzy Bear just waiting for 
YOU!!     

When you make a $5.00 donation to the Al Koran Transportation 
Fund!   The first 100 donors will receive one ticket for the drawing 
via USPS.  The other half of the ticket containing your name and 
phone number will be placed in the drawing for this soft, cuddly  

“Love to the Rescue” Bear.   

Please make your online donation at Alkoranshriners.com.   Once 
on the page, click on the donation button at the top right corner 

and enter your credit card information.  

 

ONLY 100 TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED FOR THIS 

 “LOVE TO THE RESCUE” BEAR  

SO DON’T DELAY!! 

 


